Our Ref: F2010/000477

Government
of South Australia

Department of
1 2lh December 2014 State Development

Mr Adrian Tero

Risk and Compliance Advisor
Epic Energy South Australia
26 High Street

DRY CREEK SA 5094

Dear Adrian,

Extension Approval - 5 Year Review — The Moomba to Adelaide Gas Pipeline
Statement of Environmental Objectives (SEO), PL 01, December 2009.

| refer to your letter dated 9" December 2014 requesting approval to extend the 5 year
review of the Moomba to Adelaide Gas Pipeline SEO, PL 01, December 2009, which
was originally due on 17" December 2014. Pursuant to Section 134 (1) of the Petroleum
and Geothermal Energy Act 2000, | hereby grant an extension of the time specified to
seven months.

This extension has been provided on the basis that further time is required to undertake
a comprehensive consolidation of the Environmental Impact Report and SEO which will
adequately comply with the updated environmental objectives and assessment criteria
format requested by DSD, and in addition allow Epic Energy South Australia and
Heathgate Resources Pty Ltd to determine whether there is any benefit in amalgamation
of PL12 SEO with PLO1. The revised documents are to be submitted to DSD by COB
30"June 2015.

If you have any queries in relation to this matter please contact Dale Wenham, Principal
Environmental Adviser on (08) 8463 7080.

Yours sincerely,

BARRY A. GOLDSTEIN
Executive Director
Energy Resources Division

Department of State Development
Delegate of the Minister for Mineral Resources and Energy
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